# **TOWN of WOOLSEY**

# **Regular Meeting**

**February 12, 2024** 

Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:00 pm.

#### Agenda Changes

Councilman Smith made a motion to amend the agenda to allow for discussion regarding the letter to the citizens and transportation committee update. Councilman Carden seconded him and Councilman Wright concurred. Motion passed unanimously.

### Minutes of Prior Meeting

Councilman Wright made a motion to accept the January minutes as presented. He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously.

## Financial Report

Councilman Carden made the motion to approve the Financial Report. Councilman Wright seconded him and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously.

## Old Business

1. Other – Councilman Wright passed out the letter that he had written to the citizens regarding preferred methods of communication. He questioned the need to include a self-addressed stamped envelope, but Councilman Smith said that would ensure that people responded. Mayor Laggis asked if council had discussed the frequency of the communication and they had not. Will possibly be done quarterly. Caitlin then gave the Council an update on the transportation committee. The April meeting will be held on the 9<sup>th</sup> at 1:30 at the Woolsey Community Center. Land acquisition appraisals are currently underway, but contact has only been made with one homeowner. Full depth resurfacing on W. Hampton Rd is still scheduled for this year, but will probably not happen until the fall or later. Currently there is a backlog on the SPLOST projects, including the sidewalks, which, Councilman Wright added might not want the sidewalks done until they can be piggybacked with the roundabout. Caitlin also told the Council that Ms. Patty Pittman, from Safe Routes to School, came to their meeting and said that children should be able to safely walk to school if they are within two miles (as a crow flies) from the school. She may have contacts to get things done a little faster. Mayor Laggis thought it might be beneficial to see if she is interested in coming to a meeting. Finally, Mayor Laggis asked if there had been any discussion regarding a DOT ADA Transition Plan, as he had received a letter from Christy Walker, the ADA Coordinator, which stated that there was an exception if less than 50 employees in the Municipality. Caitlin said that only Brooks and Woolsey received such letter. There is a class regarding this topic that Maurice Ungaro may take and represent both Brooks and Woolsey.

## **New Business**

- 1. Mutual Aid Agreement Mayor Laggis said that this agreement was done in case of a disaster. Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the Statewide Mutual Aid and Assistance Agreement as presented. Councilman Wright seconded him and Councilman Carden concurred. Motion passed unanimously.
- 2. GDOT ADA Transition Letter and Class See above.
- 3. Other Clerk mentioned the Municipal Summit that will be held in Peachtree City on March 12<sup>th</sup>. Representatives from Fayetteville, Tyrone, Brooks, Peachtree City, Woolsey, Senoia, Sharpsburg and Newnan are invited.

# **Public Comment**

None

With no more business to come before the Council, Councilman Wright made the motion to adjourn. He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Smith concurred. The meeting adjourned at 7:55.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk